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Local Joint Consultative Committee  Steering Group

Skills for Life / Lifelong Learning – 31st October 2005

Present:        Karen Darlington  
     SCC – Principal HR Officer

 Dominic Clarke 
     Principal Operations Officer  




 Ray Walker  
     Unison

 Cleve Tait   

     Unison




 Viv Allen 

     TUC Learning Services

  Tony Marsh                 Union Learner Rep - T & G (Highways)

  Mike Thomas               Union Learner Rep - T & G (Highways)

Apologies:
 David Horsler 
      SCC - Asst. Director




 Heather Grove
      SCC - Organisational Development Manager




 Anne Beattie                 SLLP




Ava Davies

       Salford College




Cllr Vincent Devine
       Executive Support Member – C&SS
        
 







1. Apologies.

Apologies were received as above.

2. Minutes of the last meeting (matters arising).

(i) Dominic said that the quarterly “Grassroots”
newsletter was due out soon, so he needed the SfL article from Viv as soon as possible.

(ii) Ray asked for an update on the plans for the new training facility.  Dominic reported that he had spoken to Mark Reeves, lead officer for the development.  The new building which is on a grassed area adjacent to the Wimpey building is due for completion around Feb/March 2006.  He added that Citywide Services and Licensing had joined the Directorate following the recent review.  This would mean that the new facility would be predominantly used by Environmental Services.  Dominic had not been able to get a copy of the official plans.  He added that anyone who wanted to see the plans should contact Mark Reeves direct.  Ray said that he would do this.

(iii) Dominic said he would speak to John Lefley tomorrow at the Shop Stewards meeting, regarding the ULR training.

3. Brush Up Programme.

3a)
Literacy re-sits 

Karen reported that Tony had managed to make contact with the final learner who confirmed he wants to re-sit the end test along with the other 2 learners.  It was suggested that 12.30 pm – 12.45 pm was the best time for the re-sit, if this is acceptable to the college.  Karen will now ask Ava for some date options.  

3b)
Numeracy Course

There are now 10 people who are ready to participate in the numeracy pilot.  It was agreed that this needed to start as soon as possible to ensure completion before the backfill monies finish at the end of March 2006.  Tony will provide Karen with the names.  Karen will speak to Ava about possible dates and patterns of delivery.

3c)
Evaluation


Karen circulated the amended evaluation forms for approval.  It was agreed that they should be returned to Tony Marsh as ULR.  This may encourage more learners to complete and return the forms.  Viv will e-mail Karen the names of 2 more ULR’s from GMB for inclusion on the forms.  There was a brief discussion about rolling SfL out beyond the numeracy pilot.  Citywide Services may be a consideration, though operational difficulties will need to be taken into account.  Karen said that staff within Citywide had recently participated in an ODPM funded Customer Service pilot.  This had been delivered to fit with shift patterns etc.

4. 
Awareness Training 
It was the general view that the training needed to give an overview of all aspects of SfL rather than focusing on just the numeracy programme.  This would be an ideal opportunity to raise awareness with managers as they could be invited along with the ULR’s.  Karen will liaise with Ava about possible dates.

5.
 Skills for Life Quality Initiative

Kath Graham from the LSC met with Heather Grove last week.  Kath collected general information on training & development activity within the authority.

She also recommended some training for members of the corporate training team, i.e. Heather, Karen and her team.  This would enable them to roll out SfL training across the Council.  Kath will be in touch shortly to arrange another meeting.

.

6.
Staff Side Issues

a)
 Evaluation
It was suggested that evaluating both the literacy and numeracy pilots together would provide better quality and more meaningful feedback.

b)
 Statement of Intent
Ray asked for a Statement of Intent regarding SfL.  This should embrace what the Council’s commitment is to the Lifelong Learning of employees.  Ray has already sent David Horsler some guidelines on drawing up an agreement.  It is a blue print pro-forma and will be useful to clarify a framework along with commitment from all parties.  Karen will discuss with Mike Bleese in David’s absence.

It was also mentioned that David had previously agreed to provide office space within the Civic Centre complex, for ULR’s to hold meetings.  Karen was not aware of this.  However, she agreed to follow this up with David.   

7.
 AOB / Date and Time of Next Meeting

Monday 28th November 2005, 1.00 pm at the Unison office
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